Minutes OLA

Parish Council Meeting June 20, 2016

Members present: Father Sean, Father Paul, T.Dempsey, S.Maleike, J.Zupetz G.Arsenault, S.Schudel, S.Rufer, T.Wall, S.Chevalier, J.Herschel, C.Herschel (Rel.Ed), T.Woodward (Bookeeper) B.Ernst, R.Hutchings,

M.Donnelly (Finance Committee), B.Texter (Administrative Asst.), S.Osborne (Maintenance)

Members missing: Father Sean,

- A. Call to order by S.Chevalier
- B. Opening prayer by J.Herschel
- C. Visitors Present: R.Cinque, B.Cinque, G.Lewis
- D. Acceptance of the May 16, 2016 minutes.
- E. Next meeting: September 19,2016
- F. Pastoral Assistants Report: S.Chevalier (Report Submitted G.Texter)
- G. Religious Ed Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted)
- H. Finance Report: T.Woodward

In May we saw a cumulative total of \$12,700 in the black for fiscal year.

- I. Unfinished Business:
  - a. Maintenance: S.Osborne

Keeping up with regular property maintenance. A new refrigerator is needed in the lower level kitchen as the old one no longer functional.

b. Wildwood Crest Raffle: T.Wall

Raffle winner this year was Juan Colon.

c. 999 Raffle: T.Wall

Sales are on going hopefully a bigger push come Summerfest day.

d. Liaison Report: T.Dempsey

AA Members very helpful in cleaning of our Parish Center

## J. New Business:

J.Herschel: Making All Things New meeting set for June 23, 2016 @7pm. Suggested in reference to Making all things New that we pull together financial numbers from last year and present this to the parishioners maybe by putting them in the pews for viewing.

Next Summerfest meeting July 13,2016 @7pm.

Summerfest banner is up, chicken barbecue tickets ready to go, volunteer sign up sheets will be in the back of the church.

## K. Miscellaneous:

- a. A note of thanks and gratitude goes out to Stefan Chevalier and Tom Dempsey for being on the Parish Council, and to Mary Donnelly and Pat Kennedy for serving as Church Trustees. Joe Herschel will be the new Chairperson of the Council this 2016-2017 year.
- b. It was suggested that forms be made up noting items that are being borrowed by parishioners
- c. A lightning suppressor is not required but recommended for the church.

## L. Final Remarks: Fr.Sean:

Father Sean thanked the Council and Parish for welcoming him, and working with him in this transitional period of our church. He enjoyed it and is glad we as a church are moving in the right direction, as time moves on. And he handed the Administrative duties over to Father Paul.

Closing Prayer: J. Herschel